Meeting Date

November 10, 2020
Annexation Staff Report
The subject property consists of +/- 28.6 acres of land located at 1252 and 1260 Cox Mill Rd, and also includes an adjacent unaddressed parcel.  The City of Concord purchased the subject property by deed recorded in the Cabarrus County Register of Deeds office on February 19th, 2020 for the purpose of establishing a municipal park in the northwest sector of the City limits.  
The subject property is south of the Cabarrus County Clark Creek Heron Rookery, north of Cox Mill Elementary School, west of Cox Mill High School and east of the Highland Creek residential neighborhood.  The property is currently improved with a residential structure and outbuildings including a barn.  The City’s Parks and Recreation Department is currently in the process of soliciting input from the public in order to begin planning the Northwest Park.
Properties to the north, south, and a few to the east remain in Cabarrus County. They are zoned LDR (Low Density Residential).  Cox Mill High School, to the east, is zoned RL (Residential Low Density) while Highland Creek is zoned R-CO (Residential County Originated). The 2030 Land Use Plan designates the subject property as Suburban Neighborhood and should annexation be approved, the City will administratively request a zoning classification of O-I (Office Institutional) in order to accommodate the public use of a municipal park.  O-I zoning would be consistent with the Land Use Plan. 
